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EVERYONE IS WELCOME!   
Hello and welcome to the October edition of the Wiluna Wire. In this edition we have 
submissions from a number of Wiluna agencies and individuals. We would love to make the 
Wiluna Wire into an informative, interesting and entertaining newsletter, that includes 
submissions from all sections and ages of the Wiluna community.  The newsletter will only be as 
good as the submissions we receive! 
 
If you have  any feedback, suggestions and or submissions, please come into the Shire  
Administration Centre on Wotton Street  and have a chat. Contact can also made by phone—  
9981 8000 or email at—aa@wiluna.wa.gov.au with “The Wiluna Wire” in the subject line. 
 
Regards 
 
The Administration Team 

 
The Canning-Gunbarrel Discovery 
Centre Is now closed to the public  

as of the 1st October 2018. 
However if you wish to visit, please 
make an appointment for a private 

viewing. 
 

TjukuRba Art Centre remains open  
to the public and artist's over this 

period  
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CEO’s Report 
 
On behalf of the Shire, I would like to wish everyone a happy and safe Christmas and 
New Year. Don’t forget the annual Wiluna Christmas Party which will be held at the 
Wiluna Public Swimming Pool on the 12 December 2018 between 5 and 8pm. 
 
Northern Star Resources have made an exciting proposal to the Shire for the creation of a 
Go-kart track for the benefit and reward of the local youth. The proposed location of the 
Go-kart track is at the old race course. The Shire is undertaking the required advertising 
of a potential lease of a portion of the Recreation Reserve to facilitate the construction of 
the track. Further details about the proposed lease can be found on page 7.  
 
The Shire has recently experienced issues with its rubbish truck which is currently being 
repaired in Leinster. Fortunately, the Shire has been able to rent another rubbish truck to 
undertake the weekly collection service. A replacement rubbish truck has been included in 
this year’s budget and a search for a suitable replacement is already underway. 
 
The Shire will be call for tender submissions on the upgrade of the main street of Wiluna 
(Wotton Street). This has been a long overdue project which will continue the 
beautification of the town. A copy of the approved design is in the foyer of the new 
Administration Centre. 
 
Another exciting project that is being progressed by the Shire, is the upgrading of the 
playground equipment which is located next to the Wiluna Public Swimming Pool. The 
purpose of the upgrade is to provide modern playground equipment that can encourage 
both the physical and mental abilities of the youth in Wiluna.  
 
NAHS is also wanting to provide playground equipment for up to six-year old at its 
Parenting Centre (Kindergarten). The Shire will be focusing on providing playground 
equipment to older children. Both projects will work hand in hand and will provide most 

children in town with an opportunity to play in a safe and supportive environment. 

 

Regards 

Colin Bastow 

CEO 
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The Rec Centre was open for a total of 18 days this month, due to me being on holidays and the pool 
season in full swing.  The Centre was opened from 4.40 to 7.00pm Monday, Tuesday and Thursdays.  
As Lester takes Wednesdays off the Rec Centre is open from 3.00pm.  The children have spent the 
month playing basketball, along with inside activities like pool and building with the Lego Blocks.  I 
have noticed on my arrival back from leave that the young men have been accessing the oval to 
organize a game of footy.  The fact they are taking this task on without adults organizing it for them is a 
positive step. Numbers have been down based on the children using the pool during the afternoon, 
however we have had a steady group wondering down from 4.30pm.  Friday’s movie afternoon saw 21 
children drop in to enjoy the movie and popcorn.  We showed Oz the Great and Powerful.  Popcorn 
generally ends with a mess on the floor and it is pleasing to say that we had minimal mess and the 
children are all getting used to throwing their rubbish in the bin and keeping the space they are using 
clean and tidy. 

Circuits have continued to run this month, with the team taking it upon themselves to put in a couple of 
sessions while I was on leave.  Since my return we have had 3 classes with a total of 15 participants.  
We continue to have folks from the mine coming to class, at this stage we have had school teachers, 
NAHS workers, locals, tradies and shire workers take advantage of the classes we have run over the 
last few months. 

Julie and I have been working on the Community Christmas Party details over the last month, with 
Cater Care Blackhams catering company providing the food for this Christmas celebration.  We will be 
holding this event at the pool and there will be pool games that Lester will run.  Toby Zhang,  a slight of 
hand magician,  will be there to entertain the children and adults.  Wade and his crew will be there with 
their flashing lights so the children can view the fire trucks and ambulance.  We still have a few minor 
details to knock off the list before 12 December 2018. 

Since my return I have put together an events calendar kicking off from February 2019, so apart from 
the usual trash and treasures we have been running we will also be running a monthly event.  The 
program consist of Bingo, Karaoke and Quiz nights.  We will also be running community Barbeques for 
all the service providers, volunteers, circuit club members and station owners.  Getting together in a 
social way gives us all the opportunity to relax and enjoy each other’s company, at times we can be so 
busy that when we  bump into each other in a work capacity  we do not take the time out to really get to 
know each other. 

I will be running Wednesday matinee's at the Rec Centre for the old folk.  I have spoke to the HACC 
crew and they are happy to help with this program and it will start in February 2019 and run though to 
November 2019. 

I have spoken to the artist group regarding taking part in the Naidoc poster competition and I also have 
a youth interested in taking part.  If anyone else is interested in this competition, came on down and 
see me at the Rec Centre. My door is always open. 

 

Tamihana Cumming 

Recreation and Leisure Centre Coordinator. 
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The WRCS Training Centre has been busy during October and November with our  
Cert I Automotive course which will run through until December.  Once again we  
Have a mixture of WRCS High School Vocational Education and Training (VET) 
Students, adult students from DSS and adults from the Community.  It’s a terrific group who train and 
learn very well together. 
 
The students have been servicing vehicles and trailers, and learning about hand and power tools in the 
workshop.  We’ve been very happy with their motivation and how well they are doing. 
 
November was a very big month for the Training Centre and students. 
 
The students completed their vehicle project where they’ve got an old Toyota Land Cruiser going.  
They’ve got the engine working again, replaced the suspension and put new tyres on the rims.  The final 
piece in the jigsaw was completed when an old tray was found in the scrub and fitted to the vehicle, 
which required a lot of effort and ingenuity.  This vehicle will now be used out on country by DSS for 
weed spraying and other important land management activities. 
 
In November, the students also participated in a large DSS on-country land management activity.  They 
got to see some new country and work closely with DSS Rangers, who are students on the course and 
with contractors working for the Goldfields Nullarbor Rangelands Biosecurity Association (GNRBA), who 
partnered with DSS for the on-country land management activity.  Wiluna Shire contributes significant 
support to regional biosecurity, which included this activity, so a great result for all of these organisations, 
and a fantastic training and learning experience for the VET and TAFE students; not only visiting a large 
land management activity, but actively participating in it.  They also leant the importance of keeping 
vehicles, trailers and other automotive equipment going on these large remote operations. 
 
The course wraps up with a final delivery in early December.  Next year CRTAFE will deliver a Certificate 
11 in Rural Operations (Cert II Rural Ops) for the school VET and adult TAFE students at the WRCS 
Training Centre.  Alwyn will be running this course. 
 
Thank you Alwyn for delivering another great CRTAFE nationally accredited training course into Wiluna.  
It have been Mayla learning and training for the Wiluna students.  Thanks also to Mitch, Michelle, 
Debbie, Allison and the many Kalgoorlie CRTAFE staff supporting the remote delivery into Wiluna.  A lot 
of work happens behind the scenes to keep this training going. 
 
Thank you to everyone supporting us, including CRTAFE, Wiluna Shire, Blackhams Resources, Golden 
West Resources, Goldfield Nullarbor Rangelands Biosecurity Association (GNBRA) and the Wiluna 
community and families.  Your encouragement and support has been vital in keeping us going and 
achieving these tangible training results for the community. 
 
We capped the month off with a terrific win in the prestigious WA Education Department Excellence in 
Education Awards.  Wiluna Remote Community School won the WA Premiers Excellence in Aboriginal 
Education Award. 

 
 

Wiluna Remote Community School (WRCS) Training 
Centre News for November  2018 

WRCS VET and DSS TAFE students in 
the WRCS Training Centre workshop 
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Wiluna Remote Community School (WRCS) Training 
Centre News  

WRCS VET and DSS TAFE students 
at Well 9 (Palatji) on the Canning 

Stock Route 

WRCS VET students with a Mayla fruit 
cake baked by the school students and 

given to us for the trip 

Alwyn’s roast on the coals in the camp 
oven with WRCS VET & DSS TAFE made 
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Wiluna Remote Community School (WRCS) Training 
Centre News  

Alwyn’s Malya camp 
oven roast.  Enjoyed by 

everyone 

Blondie Gilbert preparing 
a parnka for lunch on the 

trip—Yuwawu! 
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Congratulations to our school for winning the Premiers’ Award for Excellence in Aboriginal Education on 
the 26 November and well done to the other finalists for their nominations. 
 
Wiluna Remote Community School was named as a finalist  for the WA Premiers Excellence in Aboriginal 
Education Award , long with Mac Jensen being a finalist in the WA School Services Staff Member of the 
Year and  Principal  Adriano Truscott was also named as a finalist. 
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SEE YOU THERE 

ON 

12TH DECEMBER 
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Hey Kids 

Write a letter to Santa to win a Prize 

 

Complete the letter below place it in the box. 

at Reception in the Shire Office to be in the 

running to win a Prize. 

 

Drawing of the Winner will be at the Community Christmas Party  

on the 12 December at 7.00pm 
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Skippers Aviation is proudly WA owned and operated and committed to supporting regional WA.  
Skippers will continue to offer local residents a discounted fare for all regional communities within it’s 
network. 
 
These Fares provide substantial discounts from the standard fare, but come subject to conditions: 
 Locals must provide proof of residency 
 Bookings must be made at least 60 days in advance of the travel dates 
 Fares are NON-refundable 
 No destination changes are permitted 
 Name changes are not permitted 
 No itinerary changes are permitted 
 Fare is forfeited if the passenger fails to complete check in before the flight closure time (ie 

30minutes prior to the scheduled departure time) 
 Children, Infants and unaccompanied minors Children between 2 and 12 years old need to be 

booked as a child 
 
As with all fares, bookings are subject to seat availability on the desired flight (s) 
 
Skippers advises that these fares must be booked with “Central Reservations” on 1300 729 924 or  
Email: reservations@skippers.com.au. 
 
If these fares don’t suit (many of us don’t have a 60 day planning horizon), try calling Jacki on 0438 565 
065 to see what kind of deal you can get….. 
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Christmas  Word Find 
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Inspiration 
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Kid’s Pages 

Trace and Colour 
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Kid’s Pages 
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Christmas Craft 
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Public Notice  
 

Please be advised of the following rubbish pick up 
schedules over the forthcoming Christmas holiday 
period. 
There will only be one pick up a week during this 
time: 
Wednesday 19th December 2018 
Wednesday 26th December 2018 
Wednesday 2nd January 2019 
 
Normal service will resume on Tuesday 8th 
January 2019 
 
We apologise for the inconvenience caused and 

your patience in this matter will be greatly 

appreciated. 
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Wiluna Buy and Sell 

Do you have anything you want to buy or sell?   
You can advertise here for free.   

Forget Gumtree and Ebay, and all those freight charges.   
One mans’ trash is another mans’ treasure.   

Let’s keep it local and we all benefit. 

If you would like to advertise something please email 
the Shire on aa@wiluna.wa.gov.au with Wiluna Buy & 
Sell in the subject line.  Please include a picture if you 
can and a detailed description.  Please include your 
contact details.  


